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Welcome to this edition of our e-Bulletin!

It’s exam season and our Year 11 and Year 13 boys have 
already begun to sit their GCSE and A level examinations in 
earnest.  The boys in Years 12, 10 and Key Stage 3 are also 
completing their end of year assessments this week, and 
our Junior Section boys have also recently completed their 
assessments so it’s a busy time for all of us! The boys have 
done themselves proud and we do hope they can get a well 
deserved rest over the half term break. Results for the internal 
assessment will be released after half term on Firefly and we 
will be signposting boys to all the support they need to keep 
on making progress. Year 10 and 12 boys will be spending 
time with their tutors to delve deeper into results versus their 
benchmarks and writing an action plan to ensure they start 
Y11 and 13 respectively in the best possible position. 

Alongside these initiatives there are many other things to look forward to including the KS3 play - this year the produc-
tion is ‘Frozen’ along with the Year 6 extravaganza based on the legend of Robin Hood. Sports Day and the Foundation 
Charity Fayre will round off a busy and exciting year. 

The launch of the new Firefly theme has gone smoothly, and we are grateful for feedback already received.  It seems 
pupils and parents are finding the new site easier to navigate. Please do let us know if you have any further observa-
tions to help make the Firefly experience even better!

Welcome from the 
Academic Team
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Junior Section 
News

English
Junior Section pupils have been working with enthusiasm and interest during English lessons this term, exploring his-
torical narratives and rewriting traditional tales. Here is a brief overview of what the boys have been learning about:
Year 3 pupils have enjoyed reading Stone Age Boy by Satoshui Kitamura. This story takes the reader on a journey into 
the Stone Age, when a boy is mysteriously transported back in time. Pupils have been writing diaries from the main 
character’s perspective. This activity helps them to understand about what life was like in the Stone Age and they have 
produced some detailed and imaginative pieces of writing within lessons. 

At the beginning of the term, Year 4 attended a workshop about Ancient Egypt as part of their QUEST Curriculum topic. 
During the workshop, Year 4 learned all about the process of mummification. Now, they are writing explanation texts 
about it, explaining the complex process in their own words. After this, pupils will write a detailed narrative set in An-
cient Egypt. 

Year 5 visited Leeds Industrial Museum at Armley Mills in order to learn all about the Victorian era. Since then, they have 
been writing narratives and diary extracts based on what they have learned about this historical period. Pupils will use 
visual media and a range of extracts as a stimulus for writing. 

In Year 6, students are writing alternative traditional tales. They are changing characters or plot elements to create new 
versions of familiar stories. This has helped them to develop their storytelling skills, using their imaginations to create 
new and exciting narratives.

����������

Art
We have had another great year of challenging, spectacular, vivid artwork across the Junior section.

There really have been so many fantastic examples to choose from, so well done, boys! Here are some great pieces of 
artwork to admire and I could have picked many, many more!

YEAR 3 - Pastel Seascapes

Here we have three great pastel seascapes by William, Joseph and Will. Page 3



I was particularly impressed with a marvellous gallery of clay sculptures produced by boys in 3P. Here are some great 
examples, full of character.

YEAR 3

YEAR 4 - Tissue paper and paper straw abstract sculptures
Here are some interesting and skilfully constructed paper straw and tissue paper sculptures by Lucas, Jacek, Seb, Ibra-
him and Saathvik.
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Here are some rather good wolf pictures from the ‘Animal drawings’ topic. These are by William and Sam.
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YEAR 5 - Arcimboldo studies’, ‘Mosaics’ and ‘Collages
I had to include these two pictures from last term’s: 
‘Arcimboldo studies’ project. Below are two impressive 
photo collages produced by Olly (left) and Jason and 
Tim (right).

This term, the Year 5 boys are embarking on some big 2D 
art: mosaics and collages. Most have completed a good 
mosaic such as these examples by Damon (left) and Cam-
eron and they are, or will be moving onto bird/fish/reptile 
collages such as the toucan below…
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YEAR 6 - Perspective
Year 6 is being challenged by looking at perspective. Here are some examples of the work they have been studying…

And here’s an impressive one-point perspective 
picture currently being worked on by Rahim. 



Summer Term Key Events
It is at this time of year that we traditionally inform parents of the events that are taking place during the summer term. 
Please look out for the ‘parents welcome’ tag and we would love it if you could join us at these events.

New to JS Parents’ Evening - Tuesday 11th June, 6pm, JS Hall (New to JS Parents Welcome)
This evening is for parents whose sons are moving from Year 2 into Year 3, and for any new parents whose sons are 
joining in September 2024

New to Year 7 parents evening - Monday 17th June, 5pm
This evening is for parents whose sons are moving from Year 6 into Year 7, and for             
	 any new parents whose sons are joining in September 2024

Foundation Transition Day - Tuesday 18th June
Pupils move up to their new year groups for September. There will also be a uniform shop in school on this day

Year 3 Play - Thursday 20th June, 6pm, Elizabeth Theatre (Parents Welcome)
All parents are very welcome to this event
The PTA will provide refreshments and have items for sale

Year 6 Play - Wednesday 26th June, 6pm, QE Hall (Parents Welcome)
All parents are very welcome to this event
The PTA will provide refreshments and have items for sale

JS Sports Day - Thursday 27th June, JS Fields (Parents Welcome from 2.15pm)
Please look out for a separate letter regarding the JS Sports Day

JS Speech Day - Monday 1st July, 2.15pm, QE Hall (Parents Welcome)
Please look out for a separate letter regarding the JS Speech Day 

‘Old School’ Disco and Silent Auction

Friends of Pre Prep School (FOPPS) are organising a fan-
tastic fundraising event to be held in the QEGS QE Hall. 
Please contact FOPPS on the link below to book your 
tickets for this unmissable event! Please click this link to 
purchase your tickets.

Curriculum Newsletters
The Curriculum Newsletters for this term are available on Firefly, giving an overview of what your son will be studying 
this term. Please do contact the school if you would be able to offer to speak with the boys or deliver an assembly on 
any of the topics they are studying this term - it would be great to tap into the wealth of knowledge and experience in 
our parent community and you would be very welcome in school!

Link to newsletters!
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Year 6 BBQ - Monday 1st July, 6pm, Junior Section Fields and 6th Form Centre (Y6 Parents Welcome)
Please look out for a separate letter regarding the Year 6 BBQ

Foundation Charity Fair - Wednesday 3rd July, 2pm, Senior Section Playing Fields
Please look out for a separate letter regarding the Foundation Charity Fair 

Summer Term Key Events

JS Section Merits
The House totals for last week in the Junior      
Section were:

The following Junior Section boys achieved the 
most merits in their year group during last week:

Year 3 �����

Year 4 ���������

Year 5 �������

Year 6 �������

https://www.mynametags.com/
A reminder that we have an association with�������������� through which the 
PTA receives a donation of 24% of every order. Please just enter the school ID on     
checkout: 11649

1st ����
��

2nd ���

�

3rd 	�������

4th ����
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Key Dates
Upcoming events in the Junior Section.
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Senior Section


��

Ian Murphy Visit
The Art Department was lucky enough to host the brilliant and internationally acclaimed artist, Ian Murphy, on 25th 
April. Ian is a contemporary British Fine Artist, and is a very popular source of inspiration for Art students globally. The 
week before visiting us, Ian was delivering a workshop in Shanghai! A-Level Art students from QEGS and WGHS spent 
the day finding out about Ian’s artistic processes, and were able to produce their own studies using a variety of ma-
terials and techniques. The work our students created will contribute to the coursework component of the A level Art 
course. 

Ian led the students through his four stage process, starting with on-site, observational drawings of architectural 
features, using either an A5 or an A4 sketchbook. He then develops these studies to A3 and A2 size, further exploring 
aspects of architectural details that have proved to be particularly fascinating for him. His process always culminates in 
the production of a large scale, mixed media oil painting. Students were able to study these up close, as Ian had kindly 
brought several of his large canvases to show us. 

����������
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Year 7 Leaf Sculptures
Also this term, our Year 7 pupils have really enjoyed working with clay to create leaf sculptures. These ‘forest floor’ 
sculptures are particularly lovely - students have managed to capture a realism in their work by curling the clay leaves 
to represent the natural drying process of a leaf.

Year 9 - Bird Projects
Meanwhile, some of our year 9 pupils have finished off their ‘Bird’ project by creating a stunning two-colour, high con-
trast lino print, made using our beautiful 19th century printing press. These designs are some of our favourites - they all 
illustrate exceptional control of the lino cutting tool. It is a very difficult technique to master, so we are extremely proud 
of our young artists! 




























